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UDNY GREEN SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER 5
Issued February 2016
Dear Parents

I apologise for the delay in sending out this newsletter.  The window replacement project has involved considerable reorganisation and this has had to take priority. We are very grateful for the ‘hands on’ support from parents who have helped to make this process smoother. I would also like to thank the parents who have helped to create new resources to improve mental maths skills. 

Closure Days

School will be closed to all staff and pupils this Friday 12th Feb and Mon 15th Feb.  School will also be closed to all pupils on Tuesday 16th and Wednesday 17th Feb to allow staff to undertake in-service training with colleagues from across Aberdeenshire. 

Window Replacement Project

Please note that when the school is closed to pupils and staff the contractors will remain in school to replace the windows in the toilets and kitchen. The school playground should remain out of bounds during these closure days. 

When school reopens on Thursday 18th Feb all children should line up at the steps beside the P5-7 classroom as the contractors will begin the final phase of the project replacing the hall windows and that area will be being fenced off. Lunches will be served in the library and Miss Gibb’s old classroom during this final phase. 

Ongoing Reporting

As part of our new approaches to reporting parents will be invited to attend an open evening on Thursday 17th March from 6-7pm. This is an opportunity for you and your child to discuss their progress as your child shares their jotters, project folders, learning logs and wall displays. Class teacher reporting comments on your child’s progress will also be available in their learning logs. This will be followed by a Bunny Drive organised by the Parent Council.

Home Learning

We have reviewed our approaches to teaching spelling, grammar and writing and have now introduced fortnightly spelling tasks to be completed at home. We would appreciate your support in encouraging your child to complete these tasks. 

Staff update

We are pleased to welcome Mrs Donna Cunningham to our staff who has been appointed as PSA, taking on the hours that Kelly Lamond previously had. 

Mrs Swinney is reverting to her maiden name and should now be addressed as Ms Greenlaw.  

Pupil Council

The newly appointed members are focused on improving how respected the children feel and the playground experience. Some of the children wish to have more natural materials and creative opportunities for play. We would welcome donations of pebbles, thick sticks for den building, large log stumps for seating etc. 

Burns Supper

Sincere thanks to the members of the Parent Council and Miss Gibb’s ceilidh band for the significant efforts they made to organise traditional food and entertainment which was thoroughly enjoyed by all. We must also thank the children who took to the floor to open the meal with the Selkirk Grace, address the Haggis, share an overview of Robert Burns life, Toast the Lassies and the Laddies. The Scots poetry finalists also recited their poems.  

Dates for your diary

Occasional Day – School closed to all – Friday 12th February

Mid Term holiday – School closed to all – Monday 15th February

In-service Days – School closed to pupils Tuesday 16th February; Wednesday 17th February

Compass Christian Centre Trip – meeting for parents and children from Barthol Chapel School, Cultercullen School and Udny Green School will be held at Cultercullen School 24th February 7pm

Gymnastics – This will resume on Wednesday 9th March 
Reporting Open Evening and Parent Council Bunny Drive 17th March – Open Hour 6–7pm 
Bunny Drive 7–8pm 

Good Friday – School closed to all Friday 25th March

Easter End of Term Assembly – Tuesday 29th March

School closes for Easter Holidays Friday 1st April at 3.15pm

